
Dear Parents & Caregivers,

Harmony Day Celebration
On Thursday of last week, our school participated in the Harmony Day celebration
here at Lawson Public School. All classes rotated through a variety of different
activities designed to improve acceptance of other cultures and encourage us to
work together, across our school, in harmony with one another. 

Our school raised $183.70 which has been sent to support Northern NSW schools
following the impacts of Cyclone Alfred. We thank our community for getting behind 
this event within our school and the many families that made cupcakes for the day 
and assisted with the sales. 
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Jolly Bops 
Last Wednesday, Lawson Public School students participated in the Jollybops science 
incursion. This was a fantastic chance for children to engage in a variety of 
experiments and develop a hands on approach to scientific phenomena. We thank 
the students for their inquisitive engagement and our parents for supporting this 
incursion. 

2025 – School Photos 
The 2025 Lawson Public School photos will be taken on Thursday 27th March 2025. This 
is a great opportunity to capture our school for the 2025 school year ahead. Please 
note, there will be some disruptions to normal classes on the day due to the nature of 
coordinating the school photo process. 

NAPLAN Online 2025 – Year 3 & Year 5 Students 
NAPLAN Online has now concluded for another year. I would like to thank the Year 3 
and Year 5 students for their efforts and enthusiasm that they demonstrated 
completing these assessments. Additionally, I thank the staff for their flexibility 
coordinating and implementing the NAPLAN process. Please note, results of the 
NAPLAN Assessments will be made available to families later in the year once the 
school receives them. 

School Holiday Period 
As we near ever so closer to the conclusion of Term 1, I feel it fitting to remind families 
that we are currently in an 11-week term. The last day of Term 1 will be Friday 11th April. 

ANZAC Day Ceremony 
In 2025, Anzac Day will be held during the school holiday period on Friday 25th April. 
Currently our Year 6 students are participating in a writing competition, at school, on 
what Anzac Day means to them. This competition is being held across 3 schools, 
including Lawson Public School, Hazelbrook Public School and Our Lady of Nativity. 
Winners from each school will be announced in the coming weeks. 



The Lawson Public School Anzac Day assembly will be conducted within the first 
week of Term 2. Additionally, our school has been invited to attend the Anzac Day 
march and ceremony in Lawson on 25th April. I encourage as many people as 
possible, who are available, to represent our school at this service. Further 
information will be forwarded home in relation to this event in the coming weeks. 

Easter Hat Parade 
The whole school Easter Hat Parade will be conducted on Friday 11th April 2025 from 
12pm. We look forward to having as many parents and school community members 
in attendance to celebrate this enjoyable event. Please note, the P&C will be 
conducting a raffle on the day and following the parade, opening the canteen to 
offer hot drinks and snacks to raise money for the school. 

School Cross Country Carnival 
Several weeks ago, Mr Smith sent out a communication in relation to the upcoming 
school Cross Country Carnival scheduled for Friday 4th April. If you are available to 
assist on the day as a course marshal, please pass your details to our administration 
team so they can be forwarded onto Mr Smith. We are looking forward to another 
great Lawson Public School community day. 

Growth Mindset 
Did you know that people with a fixed mindset, believe that their intelligence is set in 
stone and there is nothing they can do or control that will assist them in their 
learning? Whereas people with a growth mindset believe that, with practice they can 
become better at tasks and improve their results. The research shows that learners 
with a growth mindset are open to taking risks in their learning and even see making 
mistakes, as an opportunity to improve. People with a fixed mindset are generally 
concerned with how you’ll be judged, while the growth mindset makes you 
concerned with improving. According to Carol Dweck, the good news is that you can 
change your mindset! We want our children to be learners. We don’t want them to 
become afraid of challenges. We want them to understand that effort and ‘grit’ is 
what makes you smart and talented. Effort is crucial to improving learning – Carol 
Dweck, Mindset. 

School Attendance 
It’s always wonderful to have our students in classrooms, ready to engage and learn. 
Our teachers and school staff are committed to fostering growth and opportunity, 
and we are here to work with you to support your child to reach their full potential. 
Consistently going to school has countless benefits – from learning, to creating 
social connections and improving wellbeing through access to support and quality 
education. 



Students are required to attend school every day, whether it’s the first or last day of 
the term, Mondays, Fridays or days dedicated to sports carnivals, school excursions 
and incursions. 
As we look ahead to the remainder of the school year, I’d like to remind our school 
community that we are here to work with you to support your child to thrive. We know 
that families experience a variety of challenging circumstances, and we are 
committed to working with you to address any barriers to regular attendance. 

If your child is absent from school, please let us know why as soon as possible, even if 
it’s just a few minutes at the start or end of the school day. Of course, there will be 
times when your child is unable to be at school, like when they are unwell. Medical 
appointments should take place outside school hours where possible, and family 
holidays should be taken in term breaks. If your child is feeling anxious about coming 
to school and you need support, please reach out to your child’s teacher or our 
Learning Support team at Lawson Public School. There are also helpful resources for 
parents and carers on the NSW Department of Education website. Thank you for being a part of our school 
community and for partnering with us to ensure students access the endless benefits 
of regular school attendance. 

2026 School Enrolments 
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2026 are currently being taken. 
In order for us to prepare our classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are 
maintained, it is essential that we have all the information needed leading into 2026 
as early as possible. If you know of someone who is enrolling at Lawson Public School 
and has not yet done so, could you please pass on our school details? Additionally, if 
you have children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on moving at the end of 
the year, that information is also important. 

I wish you a very happy and enjoyable fortnight ahead. 

My kindest regards, 

Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/schooling-initiatives/every-day-matters


Week 9 
Thursday 27 March - School Photos 

Week 10 
Friday 4 April - Cross Country 

Friday 4 April - Assembly - Sports Captains 

Week 11 
Tuesday 8 April - Lawson History Walk - Lime & Purple

Wednesday 9 April - Lawson History Walk - Pink & Peach
Friday 11 April - Easter Hat Parade @ 12pm

Friday 11 April - Last Day of School for Term 1 

Office News 
Term 1 2025 

Student Absence 
If a student is absent, we ask that you use the school Bytes 
App. Should you not have access to this app, please call the 
front office . Please do not email the school email address to 
advise of absences. 

Permission Notes 
When returning permission notes for school activities it is a legal requirement to return a 
SEPARATE permission note for each child. If you pay online it is still necessary to return 
the permission note to the office. . Please ensure your child/s full name and class are on 
the permission note. LATE NOTES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED Please do not email 
permission notes to the school email address. Original notes must be handed into the 
front office. For P&C events such as fun food, uniform shop, school caps etc… please do 
not pay online through the school website or School Bytes. 

Anaphylaxis and Asthma Action Plans” 
These need to be updated by your Doctor or at your annual consultant date. Please ensure 
your child’s updated Epi-pens and action plans are provided to the office as a matter of 
urgency. For students with Asthma, please ensure we have an updated action plan and 
Ventolin that is in date, as some inhalers may expire during the year. For those students 
which have allergies and require an anti- histamine, please ensure you provide these to 
the office. 





Together 
We 

Succeed 

Donations can be left at the front office. 
Make sure your name and contact details are on the donation. 

All families who make prize donations will get 3 tickets. 

Tuesday 8 April - P&C General Meeting 

Friday 11 April - Easter Hat Parade Raffle and Cuppa After the Parade 

Lawson P&C 
Newsletter 

Term 1, Week 9 

Coming up: 

The P&C are seeking donations for our raffle 
Donations can be anything...chocolates, toys, vouchers, etc 

After the Easter Hat Parade 
The P&C will hold our annual 

CUPPA AFTER THE PARADE 
Details to come next week 



The February markets raised $1400 profit! 

All volunteers get a sausage sandwich and drink! 

Price are rising on some items due to increasing costs from our suppliers. 

The 2025 price list can be found on our Facebook Page or at the front office. 

Uniform shop 

P&C BBQ at the Magpie Markets. 

News from our committees 

Fundraising News 

P&C General Meeting - Tuesday 8 April 

Our Harmony Week Orange Cupcake Stall raised $268 

A big thank you to parents from our school community 
Linda, Kate, and Zoe for donating cupcakes 

P&C meetings give opportunities for parents and carers to raise any concerns 
or questions relating to the school in a public forum. 

In our last meeting, one of our parents spoke about her concerns with a book in 
the Stage 2 curriculum and how it represented neurodiverse children. 

In sharing her concerns during the meeting, she shone a light on the struggles of 
our neurodiverse children which often go unnoticed. Thank you, Beck. 

P&C meetings also give parents and carers the opportunity to be involved in 
decision making for how we can support the school community. 

In our last meeting, it was decided to financially contribute a larger amount 
than we have in previous years to the Stage 2 and Stage 3 camps to bring 

down costs for our parents. Thank you Cliff for the suggestion. 

We contributed 10% of the total cost of each camp: 
Stage 2 received $2000 (saving $40 per child) 
Stage 3 received $3500 (saving $65 per child) 



Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use . 

This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday 
on school days only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these 
times. 

All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to 
ensure the safety and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents 
ensure their child is aware of this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a 
suspension from travel. 

School student travel information for parents and students 
School Travel Passes 

Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or 
update their details as soon as possible. 

In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid 
School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to 
discuss their travel needs. 

Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport 
operator. It may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and 
regional operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated 
operator if they do not receive a pass. 

Terms of Use 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892f011af97952e7e2ca1a3a998503c8ded8f9de37ca188e5a8c4116cfcd832bad8a8a8f0b6d273583326f2aed3d29fc4fa&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638243786%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kIA4%2Bs55iWfEJenAIpLHsMH1pKLWhjg0tTRtUeeX5Ek%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892ffc0f56ac873ba9e76bcc641d2f096ab5fd6786651b46d77f6daa07eb215466e2cc419bb6a825a9deb46023ddc08e069&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638257070%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZdkTA4Cq%2Fp60GSMVRXORXTMHQfHBC9AcpkhlrjRZqzs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892bb5e57a482ee91d502f34400bde4c563e127cb50921bcc956a588fe8f5b627ee4c1b7958ee0a8762414ab11c5f2a4e9c&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638231668%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tbVtD%2Bpo%2FoemG9eolFN8IX0%2BZ%2BS6BKhyO11ea91UMmc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892fc25eb7f4649af8efc5bbae6a9c5da2365b8657c0e8543dd5b9a5f4728d479d42a2c6cd1d5928a7316459a87cbf24840&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638219118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Dv%2BQSouNKzp8sd%2FOEFzXct53Vblat10nN656CYvoHD0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892164632da970bc24acc70e989a944588878e725d77c61a6c67b25dfc18a183b1cf7c895591795ab8115826326cdb6c18d&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638200767%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vmomRF3pVpgxAvPi3CI4TVCJs6dnpMHM9OVqm%2FjBpdY%3D&reserved=0


How do schools order Concession Entitlement Cards? 

Concession Entitlement Card FAQs for School Administrators 

Concession entitlement cards are ordered via the TfNSW School Portal by uploading a template in CSV format containing student details. Schools will 
need to enter or copy and paste student details into the template as part of the ordering 
process. 

When will I receive our cards? 

Concession Entitlement Cards will be delivered to schools within two weeks of lodging a 
successful application. 

How do schools order Concession Entitlement Cards? 

Concession entitlement cards are ordered via the TfNSW School Portal by uploading a 
template in CSV format containing student details. Schools will need to enter or copy and 
paste student details into the template as part of the ordering process. 

When will I receive our cards? 

Concession Entitlement Cards will be delivered to schools within two weeks of lodging a 
successful application. 

How can I confirm if an application has been submitted successfully? 

To confirm if an application has been submitted successfully, log into your School Portal 
account, navigate to ‘Concession Entitlement Card’, go to the ‘Actioned Application’ tab 
(top left of the screen) and you will be able to see the status of your application. 

What happens if I made a mistake with an application? 

The recent portal changes allow school administrators to delete submitted applications 
and start again with a new application. 
I have tried to submit an application but I’m receiving errors. What can I do? 

Check that the data you have entered on the spreadsheet is formatted as follows: 
Date of birth should be written as dd/mm/yyyy. 
Students grade column should be in numerical form, e.g., 10, 11 or 12 

What should I do if a student has left our school? 

I submitted an application for Senior Secondary Student cards but received Proof of Age 
cards. Why did this happen? 

The Senior Secondary Students (SSS) Concession Entitlement cards are issued to students 
turning 16 within the next 6 months of their birthday or to students who have turned 16. We 
require the date of birth of the student to be entered on the spreadsheet so our system can 
determine the type of card to be issued. Students who are under the age of 15 years and 6 
months will receive Proof of Age cards which are set to expire on their 16th birthday. 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-travel 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dcaedfd12f586de9e0f58796f1cc211545753d81958429b3376b10171d9344286419d67e286159c8f2c2b0141d6c63fdf13316771fa5f992067bb07ac3084dd7f&data=05%7C02%7CLaura.Norris%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7cb56e799f2b4c74e32d08dd6053357c%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772632688876454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nBTYHe%2F9kJqq92xtV1nduBPHxJ%2BLIEO10Nq3apKbvDM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dcaedfd12f586de9e0f58796f1cc211545753d81958429b3376b10171d9344286419d67e286159c8f2c2b0141d6c63fdf13316771fa5f992067bb07ac3084dd7f&data=05%7C02%7CLaura.Norris%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7cb56e799f2b4c74e32d08dd6053357c%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772632688876454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nBTYHe%2F9kJqq92xtV1nduBPHxJ%2BLIEO10Nq3apKbvDM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dcaedfd12f586de9ec383af5cae5f001414f50b27941235a1d121a28685e5e29f89f47bd5e5655cd03848fc4ef1ad455c517e484cde6987085b8bc8f7ce36357f&data=05%7C02%7CLaura.Norris%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7cb56e799f2b4c74e32d08dd6053357c%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772632688901231%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vizSSIY0XTPscbrFY3rob%2BpxvX3OSYli%2F3HEeJDeYUM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dcaedfd12f586de9e0f58796f1cc211545753d81958429b3376b10171d9344286419d67e286159c8f2c2b0141d6c63fdf13316771fa5f992067bb07ac3084dd7f&data=05%7C02%7CLaura.Norris%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7cb56e799f2b4c74e32d08dd6053357c%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772632688889096%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2Fr3yP2lcn1FuhF1so5WYVDjx7hEJj3XPCkVj8ZgE7OM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3Dcaedfd12f586de9e0f58796f1cc211545753d81958429b3376b10171d9344286419d67e286159c8f2c2b0141d6c63fdf13316771fa5f992067bb07ac3084dd7f&data=05%7C02%7CLaura.Norris%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7cb56e799f2b4c74e32d08dd6053357c%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772632688876454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nBTYHe%2F9kJqq92xtV1nduBPHxJ%2BLIEO10Nq3apKbvDM%3D&reserved=0




Do you have a young person starting high school? 
Find out what’s on offer for people aged 12 – 18 years. 

UPPER MOUNTAINS 
EXPO 

STALLS I POP-UP PERFORMANCES I BBQ 

The Expo is free, younger siblings are 
welcome, and there’s no need to register. 

Tuesday 18 March 
5.30 – 7.30pm 
Civic Arcade 
81-83 Katoomba St, Katoomba 

LOWER MOUNTAINS 
EXPO 
Wednesday 26 March 
5.30 – 7.30pm 
Blue Mountains 
Theatre and 
Community Hub, 106 Macquarie Rd, Springwood 

Find out about: 
• sporting and recreational groups 
• free youth services and drop in spaces 
• free and confidential wellbeing 

support 



DRIVE 

SOOTHERS 
YOUR LOGO 

HERE
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